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Netley Colony Ltd
liii D. Walter
Box 100, 100-897 1-lenry Road 90
Pctersfield. MB ROC 2L0

Dear Mr. Walter:

RE: Request to transfer effluent from domestic waste water lagoon to livestock earthen manure storage

Thank you for your letter dated September 18, 2014 requesting to transfer effluent from the second cell of the
domestic waste water lagoon to the second cell of the livestock earthen manure storage facility.

This request requires the filing ofa Notice of Alteration to your licensed development as it no longer conforms to
the licence conditions. , Please submit your application to:

Environmental Approval.c Brunt/i
,luenuon: Tracev Braun, Director
Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship
Box 80, 123 Main Street
Winnipeg MB R3C 1A5
Phone: 204-945-707/
Email: Irace’. hraunii’-goic mb. Ca

More information regarding notice of alterations can be found at:
hUp://wwwgçy.mb.ca!conservation/ea I/pubIs/u Iteration. guidelines.pdf

Conservation and Water Stewardship would be able to process this request in a timely manner to accommodate you
for this harvest season.

If you have any questions regarding this correspondence please feel free to contact me at (204) 641-4091.

Sincerely,

Kim Kmet
Environment Officer

Mike Baert, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement
Tracey Braun, Director, Environmental Approvals



Netley Colony Ltd. 

 
Box 100, 100-897 Henry Road 90 

Petersfield, MB. R0C 2L0 
Bus: 204-738-2828 
Fax: 204-738-2854 

 

 
 

 
 

September 18, 2014 
 
 
Kim Kmet BSc. 
Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship 
Box 6000 
Gimli, MB. R0C 1B0 
Kim.kmet@gov.mb.ca 
 
 
Dear Ms. Kmet; 

 
We are being advised that we need to request a permit so that we can transfer effluent from our 

secondary cell of the domestic sewage lagoon to the unused earthen manure storage lagoon. 
 
In accordance with the Environment Act License for the domestic lagoon the effluent needs to be 

disposed of onto agriculture land. Since such disposal is not always convenient at the time when the domestic 
lagoon needs to be emptied, we respectfully request that Manitoba Conservation permits us to transfer the 
effluent from the secondary domestic lagoon to the unused earthen manure storage lagoon. 

 
Since this earthen manure storage lagoon is lined with 1.0 metre thickness of impermeable clay, the 

effluent will be securely stored until it can be disposed of in accordance with the Environment Act License for 
the domestic lagoon. At such time we would as is permitted by the Environment Act License and after being 
tested, pump this earthen manure lagoon onto agriculture land. 

 
Meanwhile, the storage of the effluent in the earthen manure lagoon will serve to preserve the integrity 

of the liner as it is proposed to maintain about 2.0 metres of liquid in the cell at all times. 
 
Your consideration and early response to this request will be much appreciated as the time of 

discharge of the domestic lagoon is approaching later this month. 
 

 
Yours Truly 
 
Eli D. Walter 

 
Water Works & Wastewater Works Operator   
Netley Colony Ltd. 
Work: (204) 738-2729 Ext 701 
Cell: (204) 485-6858 
 
Cc: Paul Hofer 
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